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News for the Silver Tree Steiner School 

Community  

Dear Parents and Guardians 
 
I recently attended a seminar on school registration conducted by the Association of 
Independent Schools of Western Australia (AISWA). Registration for schools is a 
complicated process with many compliance issues necessary to be fulfilled in order to 
be registered and recognised as a school in Western Australia. This in turn qualifies 
the school to receive funding from State and Federal Governments. The registration 
process for schools is closely aligned with the Western Australian School Education 
Act 1999 (the Act) in which enrolment and attendance regulations are clearly 
articulated. The Act states that a student must on the days on which the school is open 
for instruction either  

(i) attend the school at which he or she is enrolled; 
or 
(ii) otherwise participate in an educational 
programme of the school whether at the school or 
elsewhere. 
 

Obviously if a child cannot attend for health reasons this is acceptable and a clear 
absentee process is defined in the Act. However, fines and penalties can apply to 
parents and guardians for not adhering to the Act in terms of unexplained school 
absences. I am referring to the Act in this article as I need to make the community 
aware that overall attendance for all Silver Tree students is at 80% this school year so 
far and this fact was commented on by the registration panel on their visit. 
 
Student success at school is directly linked to how often a student attends. Regular 
attendance is 90% which means that a student can only be absent one day a fortnight 
to maintain regular attendance. This requires parents and guardians to further 
support their children to get to school to be able to achieve to their potential. The lack 
ƻŦ ŀǘǘŜƴŘŀƴŎŜ ŘƻŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǎƛƎƴƛŦƛŎŀƴǘ ŜŦŦŜŎǘ ƻƴ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀōƛƭƛǘȅ ǘƻ ƭŜŀǊƴΦ !ǎ ǘƘŜ 
table below shows, a child that regularly attends school (at 90%) still misses 4 weeks 
of school in a year! 
 

What is the impact of not attending school regularly? 

Time missed per: 90% Attendance 80% Attendance 70% Attendance 

Fortnight 1 day 2 days 3 days 

Term 1 week 2 weeks 3 weeks 

Year 4 weeks 8 weeks 12 weeks 

After 13 Years 1 school year + 12 
weeks 

Over 2.5 school 
years 

Almost 4 years 

 
Every minute counts! 
Blessings on our school and peace upon the earth. 
Mark Panaia 
Administrator 
 

Class 2 Play 
Wednesday 2nd November, 
Thursday 3rd November at 
11:30am, Friday 4th November 
evening performance 
 
Darlington Arts Festival  
Saturday 5th November & Sunday 
6th November  
 
Mid-term Break 
Friday 11th November ς Monday 
14th November  
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________________ _____________________________________________ ___ _________ _____ _____  

CALENDAR OF THE SOUL 
___________________________________________________________________________ ______ __ 
 
 
The light that is streaming through air all around,  
²ƘƛŎƘΣ ǎǇŀǊƪƭƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƎƭŜŀƳƛƴƎΣ ƴƻǿ ǿŀǊƳǎ ǘƘŜ ŜŀǊǘƘΩǎ ƎǊƻǳƴŘΣ 
wŜǾŜŀƭǎ ǘƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǎΩ ƘŀƴŘǿƻǊƪ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŦƭƻǿŜǊǎ ŀōƻǳƴŘΦ 
 
And, wondrous and radiant, an Angel I see. 
IŜ ǎƘƛƴŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΩǎ ƭƛƎƘǘ ŀƴŘ ƘŜ ǎƳƛƭŜǎ ǳǇƻƴ ƳŜ.  
It is I! He it is whom I one day will be,  
In my heavenly mantle, from darkness set free! 
 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________

EARLY CHILDHOOD CHATTER 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
Gosh what a busy time it seems to be in Early Childhood. Most of our silkworms have cocooned and so now our 
patience is tried as we wait for them to nibble their way out and show us their beautiful shiny white wings.  
 
¢Ƙƛǎ ǿŜŜƪ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ¢ŜŘŘȅ .ŜŀǊΩǎ ǇƛŎƴƛŎΦ tƭŜase make sure your child comes to school with a teddy bear, 
however small, on Thursday 3rd November. (Tomorrow!) We encourage you to send in a soft toy even with children 
who do not typically play with them at home. It provides another experience for these children, and can also give 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŀ ŎƘŀƴŎŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƴƴŜŎǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƴǳǊǘǳǊƛƴƎ ǎƛŘŜ ŀǎ ǘƘŜȅ ǎƘƻǿ ǘƘŜƛǊ ΨǘŜŘŘƛŜǎΩ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƪƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴǎ ŀƴŘ 
include them in their games. If they are reticent, perhaps a little one that can fit into a pocket. Please only one teddy 
per child and no giant soft toys. As a rough guideline, every teddy that comes in needs to be shorter than the smallest 
Woylie.  
 
The Rainbows are really enjoying their woodwork sessions on Mondays. We thank Marijanna for bringing this 
programme to the children each year. They are so ready for something new and there is much excited chatter about 
what they are doing.  
 
Parents, whenever you are picking your child up early, please remember to sign your child out at the office so the 
school knows the child is not there in case of emergency. Thank you for your support in this area.  
 
Thank you to all the families who bring little posies of flowers. It is so lovely for the children to see flowers from their 
garden gracing the morning tea table in the morning, and especially at this time of year, when the natural world is so 
abundant, it is lovely to have the kindergartens overflowing with their beauty.  
 
Thank you again to all the parents who have signed up to be a Kitchen fairy this term. There are still a few spots in all 
ǘƘŜ ƪƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴǎ ŀƴŘ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ǎƻ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘƛǾŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ȅƻǳǊ ƘŜƭǇΦ  ²ƛǘƘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻƴŘŜǊŦǳƭ ǊŀƛƴΣ ǿŀǘŜǊƛƴƎ ƛǎƴΩǘ ƴŜŎŜǎǎŀǊȅ ŜǾŜǊȅ 
week but as the weather warms it is wonderful if parents are able to help with this at drop off twice a week. Speak to 
your teacher about how to sign up for it. If you see a weed, please feel free to pull it out! Thank you.  
 
We had a great turn out to our two meetings last week on transitions to Rainbows and to Class 1. Thank you all for 
coming. We hope that your questions were answered. Of course if you have any more, then please ask your teacher!  
 
The Silver Tree Primary Children will be performing at the Darlington Arts Festival at 9am on Sunday 6th November, if 
you are interested to experience a bit of the Primary School Journey. It is also a lovely day out for children with lots of 
workshops for young children.  
 
The Early Childhood Team 
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_________________________________________________________________________________

NEWS FROM THE CLASSROOM  

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
LIGHT KEEPERS NEWS 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Picture by Riley 
 
Over the past three weeks we have been doing the wonderful Human 
Being and Man Main Lesson.  The Light Keepers have been working very 
hard both in and out of the classroom working on their animal project.  
This week each child will present their project to the class, friends and 
family, it promises to be a very special event for all.  Please feel free to 
drop into the Light Keepers classroom, over the course of this week to view 
the various animal models. It will definitely be a wondrous sight to see our 
classroom alive with animals of all shapes and sizes. 
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_________________________________________________________________________________

NEWS FROM THE SCHOOL  

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
WALKING TO SCHOOL 
Juniper, Leeuwin, Isis Boultbee and their pooch enjoying their walk to school. It is great to see so many Silver Tree 
families making good use of the new pathway that has been constructed along Roland Road.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CONGRATULATIONS  
A big congratulations to Crystal Glover (mum of Willow Glover and Harmony Buselli) and Aaron Piggott on the birth of 
their beautiful son, Malachai. He is possibly the youngest shop assistant in the Silver Blossoms Shop and is the definition 
of service with a smile! 
 
Another congratulations goes to Katja and Chris Becker (parents of Levin and Lukas Becker) on the safe arrival of their 
baby boy. We hope that you enjoy this precious time with your growing family.  
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MISSING  

Missing: a ladies, alpaca, fair isle knitted poncho in brown hues.  If found please return to the office.   
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News from the School conté 
JOB VACANCY ð CLASS ONE EDUCATION ASSISTANT 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

ARTICLE  

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

The decline of play in preschoolers τ and the rise in sensory issues 

I still recall the days of preschool for my oldest daughter. I remember wanting to desperately enrich her life in any way 
possible ς to give her an edge before she even got to formal schooling. I put her in a preschool that was academic in 
nature ς the focus on pre-reading, writing, and math skills. At home, I bought her special puzzles, set up organized play 
dates with children her age, read to her every night, signed her up for music lessons, put her in dance, and drove her 
ǘƻ ƭƻŎŀƭ ƳǳǎŜǳƳǎΦ aȅ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ L ŜǾŜƴ ŘƛŘ άŜƴǊƛŎƘƳŜƴǘ ŎƭŀǎǎŜǎέ ǿƛǘƘ ƻǳǊ ƪƛŘǎ ǘƻ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ ǎƻǊǘƛƴƎΣ ŎƻƭƻǊƛƴƎΣ ŎƻǳƴǘƛƴƎΣ 
ƴǳƳōŜǊǎΣ ƭŜǘǘŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ ȅŜǎΧΦŜǾŜƴ ǘƻ ǇǊŀŎǘƛŎŜ ǎƛǘǘƛƴƎΗ ²Ŝ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘ ǘƘƛǎ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƘŜƭǇ ǇǊŜǇŀǊŜ ǘƘŜƳ ŦƻǊ ƪƛƴŘŜǊƎŀǊǘŜƴΦ 

²Ƙȅ ǎƻ Ƴŀƴȅ ƪƛŘǎ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎƛǘ ǎǘƛƭƭ in school today 

Like many other American parents, I had an obsession: academic success for my child. Only, I was going about it 
completely wrong. Yes, my daughter would later go on to test above average with her academic skills, but she was 
missing important life skills. Skills that should have been in place and nurtured during the preschool years. My wake-
ǳǇ Ŏŀƭƭ ǿŀǎ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊ ŎŀƳŜ ǳǇ ǘƻ ƳŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŀƛŘΣ ά¸ƻǳǊ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ ƛǎ ŘƻƛƴƎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎŀƭƭȅΦ Lƴ ŦŀŎǘΣ LΩŘ 
say she exceeds expectations in these areas. But she is having trouble with basic social skills like sharing and taking 
ǘǳǊƴǎΦέ bƻǘ ƻƴƭȅ ǘƘŀǘΣ ōǳǘ Ƴȅ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊ ǿŀǎ ŀƭǎƻ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ǘǊƻǳōƭŜ ŎƻƴǘǊƻƭƭƛƴƎ ƘŜǊ ŜƳƻǘƛƻƴǎΣ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘ ŀƴȄƛŜǘȅ ŀƴŘ 
sensory issues, and had trouble simply playing by herself! 

 
 
 
Applicants are invited for the part time position of Education Assistant, Class 1, from the commencement of 2017.   
 
Silver Tree Steiner School is a single stream, co-educational Primary School catering for children from Playgroup and 
Kindergarten to Class 6.  Silver Tree is a caring, vibrant and growing school with an emphasis on developing the whole 
child through the head, heart and hands.  The school is set in a natural, picturesque bush-land environment in the Perth 
Hills.  
 
It is desirable the successful applicant will: 

* Have the ability to work cooperatively and collaboratively with the Class 1 teacher; 
* Have a practical understanding of Steiner Education; 
* Be a highly independent and motivated individual who shows initiative; 
* Have a high degree of professionalism and communication skills; and 
* Have a preparedness to be Ŧǳƭƭȅ ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ activities.  

 
Applicants must submit a curriculum vitae, including the names and contact numbers of three referees, one of whom 
must be the current employer. A Police Clearance Consent Form 
www.eddept.wa.edu.au/HRRecruitment/Downloads/PoliceClearance.pdf, a Working with Children Check must also be 
included. 
 

Applications should be addressed to the Administrator, Mr. Mark Panaia and should ōŜ ƳŀǊƪŜŘ Ψ/ƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭΩ ŀƴŘ 
mailed or emailed to the address below. 

 
695 Roland Road, Parkerville WA 6081 

Phone:  9295 4787  
Email: admin@silvertree.wa.edu.au 

 
Applications close  

COB 4pm Friday 25th November 2016 

 

SILVER TREE STEINER SCHOOL 
Education Assistant Class 1 

 

http://www.eddept.wa.edu.au/HRRecruitment/Downloads/PoliceClearance.pdf
mailto:admin@silvertree.wa.edu.au
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Article conté 
Little did I know at the time, but my daughter was far from being the only one struggling with social and sensory 
issues at such a young age. This was becoming a growing epidemic. A few years ago, I interviewed a highly respected 
director of a progressive preschool. She had been teaching preschoolers for about 40 years and had seen major 
changes in the social and physical development of children in the past few generations. 

άYƛŘǎ ŀǊŜ Ƨǳǎǘ ŘƛŦŦŜǊŜƴǘΣέ ǎƘŜ ǎǘŀǊǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǎŀȅΦ ²ƘŜƴ L ŀǎƪŜŘ ƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŎƭŀǊƛŦȅΣ ǎƘŜ ǎŀƛŘΣ ά¢ƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ Ŝŀǎƛƭȅ ŦǊǳǎǘǊŀǘŜŘ ς 
ƻŦǘŜƴ ŎǊȅƛƴƎ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘǊƻǇ ƻŦ ŀ ƘŀǘΦέ {ƘŜ ƘŀŘ ŀƭǎƻ ƻōǎŜǊǾŜŘ ǘƘŀǘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿŜǊŜ ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘƭȅ ŦŀƭƭƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǎŜŀǘǎ άŀǘ 
ƭŜŀǎǘ ǘƘǊŜŜ ǘƛƳŜǎ ŀ ŘŀȅΣέ ƭŜǎǎ ŀǘǘŜƴǘƛǾŜΣ ŀƴŘ ǊǳƴƴƛƴƎ ƛƴǘƻ ŜŀŎƘ ƻǘƘŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǿŀƭƭǎΦ άLǘ ƛǎ ǎƻ ǎǘǊŀƴƎŜΦ ¸ƻǳ ƴŜǾŜǊ 
ǎŀǿ ǘƘŜǎŜ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇŀǎǘΦέ 

She went on to complain that even though her school was considered highly progressive, they were still feeling the 
pressure to limit free play more than she would like in order to meet the growing demands for academic readiness 
that was expected before children entered kindergarten. 

Research continues to point out that young children learn best through meaningful play experiences, yet many 
preschools are transitioning from play-based learning to becoming more academic in nature. A preschool teacher 
ǊŜŎŜƴǘƭȅ ǿǊƻǘŜ ǘƻ ƳŜΥ άL ƘŀǾŜ ǇǊŜǎŎƘƻƻƭŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŜǾŜƴ L ŦŜŜƭ ǇǊŜǎǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǇǳǎƘ ǘƘŜƳ ŀǘ ǘƘƛǎ ȅƻǳƴƎ ŀƎŜΦ hƴ ǘƻǇ ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘΣ 
teachers have so much pressure to document and justify what they do and why they do it, the relaxed playful 
ŜƴǾƛǊƻƴƳŜƴǘ ƛǎ ŎƻƳǇǊƻƳƛǎŜŘΦ ²Ŝ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ǘƻ Řƻ ǘƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƪƛŘΩǎ ǎŀƪŜΣ ǿƘƛƭŜ ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ Ŧƛǘ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŜǾŜǊ-
ƎǊƻǿƛƴƎ ǊŜǎǘǊŀƛƴǘǎ ǿŜ Ƴǳǎǘ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘƛƴΦέ 

As parents and teachers strive to provide increasingly organized learning experiences for children (as I had once done), 
the opportunities for free play ς especially outdoors is becoming less of a priority. Ironically, it is through active free 
play outdoors where children start to build many of the foundational life skills they need in order to be successful for 
years to come. 

In fact, it is before the age of 7 years τ ŀƎŜǎ ǘǊŀŘƛǘƛƻƴŀƭƭȅ ƪƴƻǿƴ ŀǎ άǇǊŜ-ŀŎŀŘŜƳƛŎέ τ when children desperately need 
to have a multitude of whole-body sensory experiences on a daily basis in order to develop strong bodies and minds. 
This is best done outside where the senses are fully ignited and young bodies are challenged by the uneven and 
unpredictable, ever-changing terrain. 

Preschool years are not only optimal for children to learn through play, but also a critical developmental period. If 
children are not given enough natural movement and play experiences, they start their academic careers with a 
disadvantage. They are more likely to be clumsy, have difficulty paying attention, trouble controlling their emotions, 
utilize poor problem-solving methods, and demonstrate difficulties with social interactions. We are consistently seeing 
sensory, motor, and cognitive issues pop up more and more  in later childhood, partly because of inadequate 
opportunities to move and play at an early age. 

What is our natural instinct as adults when issues arise? To try and fix the problem that could have been prevented in 
the first place. When children reach elementary school, we practice special breathing techniques, coping skills, run 
social skill groups, and utilize special exercises in an attempǘ ǘƻ άǘŜŀŎƘέ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ƙƻǿ ǘƻ ōŜ ǎǘƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƻ ƛƳǇǊƻǾŜ ŦƻŎǳǎΦ 

IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ǘƘŜǎŜ ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ǘŀǳƎƘǘΣ ōǳǘ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ǿŀǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘ ŀǘ ŀ ȅƻǳƴƎ ŀƎŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻǎǘ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ 
sense τ through meaningful play experiences. 

How schools ruined recess 

If children were given ample opportunities to play outdoors every day with peers, there would be no need for 
specialized exercises or meditation techniques for the youngest of our society. They would simply develop these skills 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǇƭŀȅΦ ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ƛǘΦ {ƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻŜǎƴΩǘ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ Ŏƻǎǘ ŀ ƭƻǘ ƻŦ ƳƻƴŜȅ ƻǊ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜ ƳǳŎƘ ǘƘƻǳƎƘǘΦ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ƨǳǎǘ ƴŜŜŘ 
the time, the space, and the permission to be kids. 

Let the adult-directed learning experiences come later. Preschool children need to play! 
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/answer-sheet/wp/2015/09/01/the-decline-of-play-in-preschoolers-and-
the-rise-in-sensory-issues/ 

https://www.psychologytoday.com/blog/freedom-learn/201505/early-academic-training-produces-long-term-harm
http://www.allianceforchildhood.org/sites/allianceforchildhood.org/files/file/Reading_Instruction_in_Kindergarten.pdf
http://www.nytimes.com/2015/02/18/nyregion/new-york-city-schools-see-a-sharp-increase-in-occupational-therapy-cases.html?_r=0
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/answer-sheet/wp/2015/09/01/the-decline-of-play-in-preschoolers-and-the-rise-in-sensory-issues/
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/answer-sheet/wp/2015/09/01/the-decline-of-play-in-preschoolers-and-the-rise-in-sensory-issues/
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_________________________________________________________________________________

P&F NEWS 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
ICE CREAM WEDNESDAYS 

I SCREAM 
YOU SCREAM 

WE ALL SCREAM 
FOR ICE CREAM 

 
Pure fruit ice creams are back this Wednesday at 12:30pm in the gazebo.  They remain $2.50. 
Any questions please contact Zoe on 0427 737 778 or Toby on 0410 773 880 
 
We look forward to seeing you there! 
 

SILVER BLOSSOMS NEWS 

Help wanted to keep the shop open and running.  
Please talk to Marijanna Smith, Zoe Hemsted, Debra Phillips-Webb or Crystal Glover if you are able 
to help.  
 
New lunch box bags are in! 
The shop is fully stocked up come in and have a look. 

 

CRAFT GROUP  
Please join us for craft next week as we will continue to 'soft needle felt' some advent people for your Christmas 
table.  It may take a few weeks to complete so RSVP your place to join in the festivities. We have begun with Mary, 
and completed the core of the dolls. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You can come along as you please but you are encouraged to come weekly to enable you to finish the project. You can 
do 1 or 6 people, it's up to you and you can work at your own pace. Create a religious or non-religious set of people 
for your Christmas scene. 
 
Cost $4 per character made and a gold coin donation for each craft morning attended. We will be working on this for 
the rest of the term. 
 
I will have some felting needles to borrow in craft or buy ($2) if you want to take home. All other materials provided.  
 
If you don't want to do this activity but come to craft to work on your own project this is still ok. Just a gold coin 
donation if you can.  
 
Looking forward to it. 
 
Debbie and the crafty crew 
0413153071 text for RSVP  
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_________________________________________________________________________________

GEMS NEWS 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 
OUR SUSTAINABLE SCHOOL  
Waste not; want not! 
Water Conservation is important to us all 
Our four large rainwater tanks are capable of storing just under one million litres of water, supplying a large proportion 
ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΩǎ ǿŀǘŜǊ ǊŜǉǳƛǊŜƳŜƴǘǎΦ {ƛƭǾŜǊ ¢ǊŜŜ Ƙŀǎ ŀ ǿŀǘŜǊ ŎƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǘƛƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƳŀƴŀƎŜƳŜƴǘ Ǉƭŀƴ ƛƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ ǘƻ ŎŀǘŎƘ ŀƴŘ 
conserve as much water as we can. Water conservation behaviors are fostered in the classrooms and the gardens.  
 
Our Waste Water Recycling System   
Aerobic Treatment Units are used to treat wastewater and sewage, with treated water used for irrigation. 
 
Silver Tree is a Waste Wise School  
Silver Tree is proud to be a Waste Wise School. The school utilizes an 1100L co-mingled recycling bin and a 240L general 
waste bin. Small recycling bins made out of recycled plastic are present in every room for everyday use. Our waste 
audit showed that the 90 students present at the primary school only generate 12kg of waste/day. Only three pieces 
of litter were found on school grounds. Other Waste Wise schools in WA generate an average of 225kg waste per day.  
Once the food scraps that were collected were composted in the herb spiral and the recycled materials set aside for 
recycling, we only had 2kg of non-recyclable rubbish to dispose of in the rubbish bin for the whole school for a whole 
day!  
 
Silver Tree has made a commitment to a reduce, reuse and recycle ethos 
One example of this is our school shop, Silver Blossoms.  The two railway carriages that comprise our thriving shop 
were donated many years ago to the school for use as toilets at the old premises.  They were relocated and renovated 
during Term 2, 2012. The railway carriages have been relocated and renovated with materials sourced from salvage 
yards and 90% recycled timber. Like elsewhere on site, wood and other natural and recycled materials have been used 
wherever possible throughout the shop. In the shop we use secondhand ceramic or biodegradable, compostable cups. 
Goods available for purchase are sustainable, non-toxic and made from natural materials. Our shop sells sustainable 
gifts, toys, stationary, craft supplies, organic personal care and cleaning products. 
 
For further information please contact bronwynscallan@outlook.com 

____________________________________________________________________________ _______  
COURSES/WORKSHOPS/EVENTS 
____________________________________________________________________________ _______  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL. Contact Jenny Hill 0432 735 744 
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____________________________________________________________________________ _______  

CLASSIFIEDS 
____________________________________________________________________________ _______
DISCLAIMER: The articles, advertisements and community notices in this newsletter are provided as a service to 

the school community. The carrying of an article, advertisement or community notice does not imply endorsement 

by Silver Tree Steiner School.  

VOLTAIREõS GARDEN 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Voltaire's garden is now located at 15 McVicar in Mt Helena - Just follow the path through the garden.  

Voltaire's Garden sources and redistributes fruits, vegetables, nuts, oil, etc., directly from local organic and chemical 
free growers. The Shop is now officially open 4 days a week to start with. Thursday will stay our co-op day for now, 
that is for people who are ordering seasonal boxes, but the retail shop will be open as well. The bulk of produce will 
be arriving on that day. However I will keep the shop supplied with new produce on Friday, Saturday and Sunday. Also 
on Sunday afternoon after 2pm will be our Bargain Afternoon for fresh produce that haven't sold by then. A delivery 
of boxes can be arranged for Steiner parents if desired.  

Opening hours: Thursday 2pm to 6pm; Friday 1pm to 6pm; Saturday and Sunday 11 am to 5pm 

EYECARE PLUS 

 

 

 

 

 
Learning Difficulties? 
 
If your child struggles with any aspects of learning, a comprehensive eye exam and assessment of functional visual 
ǎƪƛƭƭǎ ƛǎ ƘƛƎƘƭȅ ǊŜŎƻƳƳŜƴŘŜŘΦ  Lƴ Ƴŀƴȅ ŎŀǎŜǎΣ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘŀƴŎŜ Ǿƛǎƛƻƴ Ŏŀƴ ōŜ ǘŜǎǘŜŘ ŀǎ άǇŜǊŦŜŎǘέ ōȅ ŀ ǉǳƛŎƪ ŎƘŜŎƪΣ ōǳǘ ǘƘŜǊŜ 
can still be issues with the coordination of the eyes together and/or the ability to focus from far to near. 
 
In addition, we are pleased to offer spatial and auditory analysis skill testing and remediation.  Often when a child 
struggles with reading or math, there is a lag in the development of these basic perceptual skills.  Also, children 
beginning formal literacy instruction can be tested for readiness of these underlying skills, and if there are deficiencies 
they can be addressed even before they become a problem.   
 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ƘŀǇǇȅ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ƭŜŀǊƴƛƴƎ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ŀǘ 9ȅŜŎŀǊŜ tƭǳǎ DƭŜƴ CƻǊǊŜǎǘΦ  CƻǊ ƛƴǉǳƛǊƛŜǎ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǇƘƻƴŜ 
9298 9992. 
 
Dr Kristin Larson, Optometrist 
Member Australasian College of Behavioural Optometrists 

 


